
 

 

New Hope Family Church: Moving out of Melford -- Stage 3 Needs Volunteers 
 
Jim Boothby 
October 22, 2020 

 

Moving out of Melford -- Stage 3 
 

Dear New Hope Family,   
 

THANK YOU VERY MUCH AGAIN TO ALL THE VOLUNTEERS who 

helped packing up and moving our belongings out of Melford last Sunday! 

Even more has been accomplished! Now, we just need to finish the last stage 3: 

This coming Saturday, October 24, starting at 9 AM we would like to pack 

and move all remaining items to storage.  

We would like to ask again for volunteers to come to Melford and help load them 

into a truck and unload them again at TWT. Rex Butler will conduct this move. 

PLEASE RSVP him if you are willing to help (301-832-4018).   
 

On Sunday, October 25, we need to have everything moved out and cleaned up 

at Melford. For any questions or concerns other than the move-out, please contact 

Pastor Jim or any of the council members.   
 

Again, thank you very much to all who helped last Sunday and during this week 

so far: to Emiko Butler who organized packing help from Machiko Moran and 

Mayumi Kernan. She also brought snacks for everyone. Rex Butler moved a 

second load of books and holy items which Diane Abendroth had packed during 

this week. Otmar Weinmann has taken most of his equipment. Susan Fefferman 

packed up ECG stuff from the kitchen and cafe area--and many other things too. 

The Herbers clan, the Rissanen clan, Jan Van Zupten, Frank Grow, Larry Moffitt, 

Hiroshi, Sungkwan, Ryusung and his friend Alexander were the core movers last 

Sunday for loading at Melford and unloading at TWT. Nick Kernan handled the 

larger truck driving. Randy Francis was really good on his end at TWT.  
 

New Hope Family Council  
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